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The United States condemns the Government of Mali’s refusal to allow the
opposition political march that was requested for June 2, and the subsequent
use of violence and tear gas by security forces to break up the peaceful
protest by political opposition leaders in Bamako.

Attacking unarmed marchers engaged in peaceful dialogue is an affront to core
democratic values. The United States urges the Government of Mali to allow
for peaceful assembly by all citizens and groups, and encourages the
government to support public dialogue, freedom of association, and freedom of
expression at all times and particularly now, in advance of the July
elections.

The Malian people, like people everywhere, deserve a government that supports
an open marketplace of ideas, transparent and accountable governance, equal
treatment under the law, and the ability to exercise their rights without
fear of retribution.
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The Overseas Schools Advisory Council of the Department of State will hold
its spring meeting on Thursday, June 14, 2018, at 9:30 a.m. in conference
room 1482, in the Harry S. Truman Building at 2201 C Street NW, Washington
DC. The meeting will last until approximately 12:00 p.m. and is open to the
public with limited seating available. This meeting will discuss the work and
the support Overseas Schools Advisory Council provides to U. S. sponsored
overseas schools. Topics will include the World Virtual School and the Child
Protection Project. In addition, the regional education officers will present
on various activities and initiatives in U. S. sponsored overseas schools.

Public access to the Department of State is controlled and space is limited.

Members of the public who wish to attend the meeting should contact Mr.
Thomas Shearer, at (202) 261-8200, by June 7, to make arrangements to attend
and, if necessary, request reasonable accommodations. The public may take
part in the discussion, time permitting and at the discretion of the
chairperson. All attendees must use the 21st Street entrance to the building.

For further information, please contact Rich Barbacane,
BarbacaneRF@state.gov, 202-261-8208.
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SECRETARY POMPEO: Thank you. Thank you, Secretary General Almagro and your
team, for organizing this 48th General Assembly of the OAS. We are incredibly
grateful for your leadership.

It is a pleasure to be here at the OAS for the first time as Secretary of
State of the United States of America, and I am delighted to meet many of my
fellow foreign ministers here and today.

I would also like to acknowledge the great work of our permanent
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representative, Ambassador Trujillo, and his team, and – as well as all of
those – work of the perm-reps to the Organization of American States.

Before I continue, I’d like to express our solidarity with the Guatemalan
people and send our condolences to the families and loved ones of those who
perished as a result of the volcano eruption in Guatemala on Sunday.

Just as we did when this first body met 70 years ago, the United States
continues to place a great deal of value on the OAS and its role in forging a
hemisphere distinguished by democracy, peace, respect for human rights, and
cooperation. We must all do our part to strengthen the OAS to deal
effectively with the challenges to our values we face together today and, of
course, those we will face in the future.

I would like to thank our fellow member-states for their support of a
decision at last year’s General Assembly to reduce the OAS’s dependence on a
single member-state: mine. This is an important step rooted in increasing
buy-in and burden sharing to achieve our shared goals. This year I hope that
we can agreeably adopt a plan to implement this decision in order to put the
OAS on more sustainable financing footing.

As for confronting shared challenges in the region, at the Summit of the
Americas our leaders agreed upon steps to combat corruption, a cancer that
eats away at the underpinnings of democracy and stifles the dreams of our
citizens. We must continue to improve transparency in government and public
procurement, and call out and prosecute corrupt officials.

Transnational criminal organizations kill our people, they destabilize our
societies, and they challenge our democratic institutions. The United States
will not stand for this. We will continue to cooperate with our Mexican
counterparts and with leaders from the Northern Triangle to build on our
gains in addressing the drivers of illegal immigration and the illicit
trafficking.

Our fight to crush these TCOs will continue with the implementation of the
Caribbean Basin Security Initiative. We will also continue to pursue
Caribbean 2020, our strategy-focused – our strategy for enhanced Caribbean
engagement in the areas of security, diplomacy, prosperity, energy,
education, and health.

The natural disasters of the past year have tested our people’s resilience.
The United States is proud to help OAS countries bounce back in the aftermath
of such tragedies. One way we are doing this is helping small businesses in
the vital Caribbean tourism industry get back on their feet again after
hurricanes.

In Cuba today, we see an expectation that change is inevitable and that it
can’t come quickly enough. Young Cubans born under a dictatorship are
uninterested in hollow revolutionary slogans. They demand educational
opportunities free from political constraints or a totalitarian regime’s
repression. They want what youth everywhere else wants: opportunities to use
their talents, to exercise their voice, achieve their potential, and build a



bright future for themselves. As democratic societies, we must support young
people in Cuba and elsewhere in the hemisphere in their hopes for democratic
change.

In Nicaragua police and government-controlled armed groups have killed
dozens, merely for peacefully protesting. I echo what Vice President Pence
said in this very building on May 7th: “We join with nations around the world
in demanding that Ortega Government [respond] to the Nicaraguan people’s
demands for the democratic reform and hold accountable those responsible for
violence.” The United States supports the work of the Inter-American
Commission on Human Rights and what it is doing in Nicaragua, and strongly
urges the Nicaraguan Government to implement the recommendations issued by
the commission this past May 21st.

But there is no greater challenge today than the full-scale dismantling of
democracy and the heartbreaking humanitarian disaster in Venezuela. While the
United States welcomes the release of the unjustly imprisoned Holt family,
our policy towards Venezuela remains unchanged. The United States stands
steadfast in support of the Venezuelan people and their efforts to return to
democracy. The Maduro regime’s efforts towards – to move towards
unconstitutional government and its human rights abuses are now well known by
all. All these actions have, among other ill consequences, resulted in an
unconstitutional alteration of Venezuela’s constitutional order.

Given these circumstances, we are all challenged to act under the Inter-
American Democratic Charter, which this body has already begun to do.

On more than one occasion, Venezuela has squandered opportunities to have the
kind of dialogue that the charter calls for. We seek only what all the
nations of the OAS want for our people: a return to the constitutional order,
free and fair elections with international observation, and the release of
political prisoners. The regime’s refusal to take meaningful action on these
issues has demonstrated unmistakable bad faith and exhausted options for
dialogue under current conditions.

Just two weeks ago, the Venezuelan Government staged sham elections that
offered no real choice to Venezuelan people and its voters. Many of them
responded sensibly by simply staying home.

For all of these reasons, Vice President Pence challenged member-states last
month to do what the Democratic Charter asks of us when faced with an
unconstitutional interruption in democratic order of a member-state: suspend
Venezuela from this body.

That suspension is not a goal unto itself. But it would show that the OAS
backs up its words with action. And it would send a powerful signal to the
Maduro regime: Only real elections will allow your government to be included
in the family of nations.

In addition to suspension, I call on fellow member-states to apply additional
pressure on the Maduro regime, including sanctions and further diplomatic
isolation, until such time as it undertakes the actions necessary to return



genuine democracy and provide people desperately needed access to
international humanitarian aid.

We call on all OAS nations to do this today regarding Venezuela, and in the
future, wherever necessary, for good of the region and the world. Thank you.
(Applause.)
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The United States condemns the suicide attack on religious leaders and
scholars in Kabul who gathered in the name of peace. Prior to the bombing,
Afghanistan’s ulema issued a fatwa that rejected any justification for jihad
against the Government of Afghanistan, denied the legitimacy of suicide
attacks under Islamic law, and called on all parties to halt fighting.
Today’s attack targeting civilians and those religious leaders working
towards peace in Afghanistan exposes the terrorists’ inhumanity and
contradicts the Islamic principles and legitimacy they claim to defend.

The United States stands by the Afghan government, Afghan security forces,
and supports the Afghan ulema in their efforts to bring peace and stability
to Afghanistan. We remain committed to supporting the Afghan people’s efforts
to achieve peace, security, and democracy for their country.
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The Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Turkey Mevlüt Çavusoğlu
and U.S. Secretary of State Mike Pompeo met on June 4 in Washington, D.C.
They reaffirmed that Turkey and the United States remain committed to
addressing their common concerns in a spirit of allied partnership.

Minister Çavusoğlu and Secretary Pompeo exchanged views on bilateral and
regional issues. They reaffirmed their joint resolve to fight terrorism in
all its forms and manifestations.

They considered the recommendations of the Turkey-U.S. Working Group on Syria
pertaining to the future of our bilateral cooperation in Syria on issues of
mutual interest, to include taking steps to ensure the security and stability
in Manbij. They endorsed a Road Map to this end and underlined their mutual
commitment to its implementation, reflecting agreement to closely follow
developments on the ground.

Minister Çavusoğlu and Secretary Pompeo also discussed Turkey-U.S. relations
and agreed to hold further meetings of the working group mechanism to resolve
current outstanding issues in the bilateral relationship. An initial session
of the Working Group on Judicial and Other Issues took place immediately
after the meeting of the Minister and the Secretary.
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